

Monday 16th June 2025

### Dear families,

We hope that you all had a nice half term break and we were thrilled to see all the children back last week for our final half term of this academic year. This half term will be a busy one with lots of really lovely activities for the children to look forward to.

## **VE Day Celebrations**



Year 6 enjoyed a very special VE day at the end of last half term. This was a lovely way for them to celebrate all of their learning

about World War 2. The children learned a very special jive dance, which they performed on the day along with learning and singing the National Anthem. They also had the opporutnity to create



some bunting, which they used for their street party. In the afternoon, they created some wonderful art work linked to the blitz. It really was a lovely end to what had been a very busy two half terms for the children in Year 6.

### **Beach Bonanza Carnival**

We hope that you have all now seen the letter in regards to our very special Beach Bonanza Summer Carnival, which will take place at Lonesome on Monday 14<sup>th</sup> July from 3.00 pm onwards. There will be a range of stalls for the children to enjoy including: face painting, bouncy castle, name the bear, tombola and the envelope tombola to name a few.

If you would like to run your own stall on the day, please do let the office know by Monday  $7^{th}$  July. There is a charge of £10 per stall. We look forward to seeing you all on the day.

# **Sports Day**



We are all very excited about the start of our Sports Day events this week with Year 5 and 6 on Tuesday from 9.30 am and Year 3 and 4 on Wednesday from 1.15 pm. The weather is set to be very hot this week so please do make sure that you put suncream on your child and that they come with a hat and water. For parents of the children in Year 3 and 4-if













you have a child in Nursery – Year 2, we will be providing childcare for you, until you return to Lonsome after the event has finished at 4.15 pm.

## **Pizza Party**

A huge well done to Wilberforce and Roots Classes, who have enjoyed the first two pizza parties of summer 2. We look forward to seeing who will win over the next few weeks.

# **Home Learning Winners**

Well done to our home learning winners this term. We had some lovely work submitted but we would really love to see more of our children completing the tasks set for the children across the term. Your child doesn't need to complete every piece from the jigsaw but we do strongly encourage them to try and complete some. I look forward to seeing the home learning for summer 2.

Class	Winner
Ennis	
Palin	
Wonder	Patrick
Milne	Siraj
Lincoln	
Pankhurst	
Mandela	
Wilberforce	
Roots	Imani and

## **Move Night**

It was lovely to have our third Movie Night last week and celebrate all of those children who were able to attend every day in the final week of spring 2. Throughout the school, the children enjoyed a range of films on the big screens and enjoyed a bag of popcorn too.



### **Attendance**

Class	Percentage %
Einstein AM	91%
Einstein FT	97%
Livingstone	94%
Donaldson	100%
Ennis	98%
Wonder	96%
Palin	93%
Lincoln	97%
Milne	98%
Mandela	93%
Pankhurst	99%
Wilberforce	98%
Roots	95%
Da Vinci	93%
Buble	95%
Total	96%

Well done to all those classes that have their attendance above 96%. Unfortunately, there are seven classes who are below this target so please do make sure that your child is in school every day. We have a lot going on over the next few weeks so it is really important that your child does not miss out.



# **Mathletics**











